
   
Minutes  

    
Public Works and Infrastructure Committee    

Meeting No. 5  

 

Contact Rosalind Dyers, 
Committee Administrator 

Meeting Date Wednesday, May 2, 2007   

 

Phone 416-392-8018  

Start Time 9:40 AM   

 

E-mail rdyers@toronto.ca  

Location Committee Room 1, City Hall   

        

Attendance 
Members of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee were present for some or all of the 
time periods indicated under the section headed “Meeting Sessions”, which appears at the end 
of the Minutes.   

Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker, Chair X 
Councillor Shelley Carroll X 
Councillor Adam Giambrone, Vice-Chair X 
Councillor Mark Grimes X 
Councillor Chin Lee X 
Councillor John Parker X 

  

Also In Attendance     

 Councillor Sandra Bussin  
 Councillor Janet Davis  
 Councillor Frank Di Giorgio  
 Councillor Michael Thompson  
 Councillor Adam Vaughan   

Confirmation of Minutes 
On motion by Councillor Grimes, the Minutes of the meeting of the Public Works and 
Infrastructure Committee held on April 5, 2007, were confirmed.       
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PW5.1 ACTION    Amended  Transactional  Ward:  All  

 
Renaming of Community Environment Days  

(March 8, 2007) report from the Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services.  

Financial Impact 
There are no financial impacts arising from this report.   

Summary 
The purpose of this report is to provide Public Works and Infrastructure Committee members 
with a staff report outlining the feasibility of renaming the City of Toronto’s Community 
Environment Day Program to the “Bob Hunter Environment Day” Program.  

Should Council choose to change the name of the Community Environment Day Program, it is 
operationally feasible; however, since events are currently associated with the local Councillor, 
renaming the events “Bob Hunter Environment Days” may cause confusion amongst residents. 
Also, since preparation for the 2007 Community Environment Day season is complete, 
program-wide changes cannot be rolled out until 2008, if Council wishes to change the name of 
the Program.   

Speakers 
Bobbi Hunter 
Councillor Michael Thompson, Ward 37, Scarborough Centre 
Councillor Adam Vaughan, Ward 20, Trinity-Spadina  

1a Corporate Sponsorship for Community Environment Days  

(April 18, 2007) memo from the Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services.  

Summary 
Responding to a request to provide a Briefing Note on corporate sponsorship for Community 
Environment Days.  

Communications 
(May 2, 2007) Submission from Karen Buck - PWMainPW5.1.1   

Speakers 
Rod Muir, Waste Diversion Toronto 
Councillor Janet Davis, Ward 31, Beaches-East York   
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Committee Recommendations 
On motion by Councillor De Baeremaeker, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
recommended that, commencing in 2008, Community Environment Days be renamed “Bob 
Hunter Environment Days”; and that each Environment Day include a stand-alone display 
commemorating the life and the achievements of Mr. Bob Hunter, which was carried on the 
following recorded vote:  

FOR:  Councillors De Baeremaeker, Carroll, Grimes and Lee - 4  

AGAINST: Councillors Giambrone and Parker - 2   

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee requested 
the Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services, in consultation with TABIA 
and the General Manager, Economic Development, Culture and Tourism, to report to the 
June 27, 2007, meeting of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee on Bob Hunter 
Environment Day partnerships with interested Business Improvement Areas (BIAs).  

Motions 
Amend motion moved by Councillor Chin Lee  

That the motion by Councillor De Baeremaeker be amended by adding the words "at the 
discretion of the local Councillor",  

which was lost on the following recorded tie vote:  

FOR:  Councillors Giambrone, Lee and Parker – 3  

AGAINST: Councillors Carroll, De Baeremaeker and Grimes – 3  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-1  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3212.pdf) 
2007-05002-pw05-05-1a  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3214.pdf)   

(Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services; General Manager, 
Economic Development, Culture and Tourism – May 2, 2007)        

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3212.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3214.pdf
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PW5.2 ACTION    Adopted  Transactional  Ward:  All  

 
Request for Quotation 3920-06-0252 - Supply and Delivery of Quarried 
Crushed Stone Aggregates, Sand and Gravel  

(March 27, 2007) report from the General Manager, Toronto Water and the Director, 
Purchasing and Materials Management.  

Recommendations 
The General Manager, Toronto Water and the Director of Purchasing and Materials 
Management recommend that:   

1. funds be reallocated within the approved 2007 Capital Budget of Toronto Water in the 
amount of $2,200,000.00 net of GST from Account No. CPW028-03 – Clark Residue 
Mgmt. Construction to Account No. CPW466-01 – 2006 Stream Restoration;  

2. subject to the approval of Recommendation 1, authority be granted to award the 
contract for the supply and delivery of Quarried Crushed Stone Aggregates, Sand and 
Gravel to Lafarge Canada Inc, being the lowest bidder for Items 1A, 2A, 4A, 5A, 6A, 
8A, 9A, 10A, 12A, 13A, 14A, 17A, 19A, 20A, and 21A, for a total cost not to exceed 
$7,339,633.10, net of GST for the period from contract award to December 31, 2007; 
and   

3. subject to the approval of Recommendation 1, authority be granted to award the 
contract for the supply and delivery of Quarried Crushed Stone Aggregates, Sand and 
Gravel to Moyer Aggregates Inc., being the lowest bidder for Items 3A, 7A, 11A, 15A, 
18A, 22A and 23A, for a total cost not to exceed $1,312,600.18 net of GST for the 
period from contract award to December 31, 2007.   

Financial Impact 
The total contract award identified in this report is $9,158,276.95 including all applicable taxes 
and charges.  The cost to the City net of GST is $8,663,921.16. Funding has been provided in 
the 2007 Operating and Capital Budgets in the respective Divisions.  Since there are 
insufficient funds in the Toronto Water capital account CWW466 (2006 Stream Restoration), a 
budget adjustment is being recommended to transfer $2,200,000.00 from CPW028 (Clark 
Residue Mgmt.).  This adjustment will have no net impact on the 2007 Toronto Water capital 
budget.   

Division Account No. Total Net of GST 

Toronto Water Operating 
Toronto Water Capital 

PW100, PW200, 
WW100, WW200 
CWW466 

$784,801.10

 

$7,700,000.00

 

Parks, Forestry and Recreation PO0255 $179,120.06

 

Total   $8,663,921.16
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The Deputy City Manager and Financial Officer has

 
reviewed this report and agrees with the 

financial impact information.  

Summary 
The purpose of this report is to advise on the results of the Request for Quotation 
(RFQ) 3920-06-0252, and to request the authority to award contracts in the amounts of 
$7,339,633.10 net of GST to Lafarge Canada Inc., and $1,312,600.18 net of GST to Moyer 
Aggregates Inc. for the supply and delivery of Quarried Crushed Stone Aggregates, Sand and 
Gravel to various locations within the City of Toronto, for Toronto Water and Parks, Forestry 
and Recreation for the period from the date of award to December 31, 2007.  

A contract in the amount of $11,687.88 net of GST has been awarded to Vicdom Sand & 
Gravel (Ont.) Ltd. being the lowest bidder for Item 16A, in accordance with the Purchasing 
By-Law 195-9(A), Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 195 – Section 9.  

Committee Recommendations  
On motion by Councillor Carroll, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
recommended that:   

1. funds be reallocated within the approved 2007 Capital Budget of Toronto Water in the 
amount of $2,200,000.00 net of GST from Account No. CPW028-03 – Clark Residue 
Mgmt. Construction to Account No. CPW466-01 – 2006 Stream Restoration;   

2. subject to the approval of Recommendation 1, authority be granted to award the 
contract for the supply and delivery of Quarried Crushed Stone Aggregates, Sand and 
Gravel to Lafarge Canada Inc, being the lowest bidder for Items 1A, 2A, 4A, 5A, 6A, 
8A, 9A, 10A, 12A, 13A, 14A, 17A, 19A, 20A, and 21A, for a total cost not to exceed 
$7,339,633.10, net of GST for the period from contract award to December 31, 2007; 
and   

3. subject to the approval of Recommendation 1, authority be granted to award the 
contract for the supply and delivery of Quarried Crushed Stone Aggregates, Sand and 
Gravel to Moyer Aggregates Inc., being the lowest bidder for Items 3A, 7A, 11A, 15A, 
18A, 22A and 23A, for a total cost not to exceed $1,312,600.18 net of GST for the 
period from contract award to December 31, 2007.  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-2  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3244.pdf)    

PW5.3 ACTION    Amended  Policy  Ward:  All  

 

Basement Flooding Protection Subsidy Program  

(April 16, 2007) report from the General Manager, Toronto Water.  

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3244.pdf
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Recommendations 
The General Manager of Toronto Water recommends that:   

1. the Basement Flooding Protection Subsidy Program be adopted as described in the 
attachment to this report; and  

2. the General Manager of Toronto Water continue to monitor the implementation of the 
Basement Flooding Protection Subsidy Program and be authorized to revise or amend 
the type of basement flooding protection work (“Eligible Works”) qualifying for a 
subsidy and the subsidy limits applicable to such work, subject to the total subsidy limit 
of $3,200.00 per property, and to otherwise administer the Program, as the General 
Manager may deem necessary, to improve the effectiveness of the Program.  

Financial Impact 
The approved 2007 Capital Budget and Forecast for Toronto Water identifies multi-year 
funding in the amount of $500,000 per year from 2007 to 2010, inclusive, for a total of 
$2,000,000 in WBS Element CWW421-01 Basement Flooding Home Isolation Program.  

Summary 
The purpose of this report is to seek Council approval for the terms and conditions of a new 
City-wide Basement Flooding Protection Subsidy Program (“BFPSP”). In the past, this 
Program was made available only to those property owners, as specifically approved by 
Council, who had filed a basement flooding complaint during a particular storm event. 
Implementation of all the works identified in the Program provides an individual property 
owner the maximum basement flooding protection from sewer back-up situations.  

In July 2006, Council authorized staff to develop a new City-wide Basement Flooding 
Protection Subsidy Program as part of the 2007 Toronto Water Budget process. This report 
outlines the details of the program and clarifies that subsidies are available to owners of 
existing single, duplex or tri-plex residential buildings, regardless of their flooding history and 
describes the communication and education activities proposed to be undertaken in support of 
this program.   

Committee Recommendations  
On motion by Councillor Carroll, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee recommends 
that:   

1. the Basement Flooding Protection Subsidy Program be adopted as described in the 
attachment to this report;   

2. the General Manager of Toronto Water continue to monitor the implementation of the 
Basement Flooding Protection Subsidy Program and be authorized to revise or amend 
the type of basement flooding protection work (“Eligible Works”) qualifying for a 
subsidy and the subsidy limits applicable to such work, subject to the total subsidy limit 
of $3,200.00 per property, and to otherwise administer the Program, as the General 
Manager may deem necessary, to improve the effectiveness of the Program; and    
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3. information meetings regarding the Basement Flooding Protection Subsidy Program be 
held in area wards at the request of the local Councillor.  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-3  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3216.pdf)   

PW5.4 ACTION    Amended  Transactional  Ward:  32  

 

Mitigation of Stormwater Overflow from Kew Gardens  

(April 17, 2007) report from the General Manager, Toronto Water.  

Recommendations 
The General Manager, Toronto Water recommends that:   

1. pending the results of consultation with the affected community regarding the proposed 
flood protection works, the Parks, Forestry and Recreation Division be authorized to 
undertake site regrading, including the planting of additional trees, at the southwest 
corner of Kew Gardens Park to provide flood protection to the homeowners along 
Waverley Road and that the cost of such work be paid for by Toronto Water as part of 
the 2007 capital works program.   

Financial Impact 
Funding in the amount of $30,000.00 for this initiative is available in the approved 2007 
Toronto Water Capital Budget, WBS Element CWW421-05 – Basement Flooding.  

Summary 
The purpose of this report is to present the findings of investigations into measures on 
mitigating stormwater overflow onto private property from Kew Gardens Park. It is being 
recommended that minor adjustments to site grading be undertaken, including the planting of 
additional trees, at the southwest corner of Kew Gardens Park to provide flood protection to 
abutting Waverley Road properties. The proposed work will not impact recreational activities 
in the park and could be completed this year.   

Committee Recommendations  
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
recommended that:   

1. pending the results of consultation with the affected community regarding the proposed 
flood protection works, the Parks, Forestry and Recreation Division be authorized to 
undertake site regrading, including the planting of additional trees, at the southwest 
corner of Kew Gardens Park to provide flood protection to the homeowners along 
Waverley Road and that the cost of such work, in the amount of $30,000.00, be paid for 
by Toronto Water as part of the 2007 capital works program.   

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3216.pdf
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Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-4  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3217.pdf)    

PW5.5 ACTION    Amended  Transactional  Ward:  All  

 

Research Contributions - Toronto Water  

(April 17, 2007) report from the General Manager, Toronto Water.  

Recommendations 
The General Manager, Toronto Water recommends that:   

1. authority be granted to provide our annual subscription to the American Water Works 
Association Research Foundation in the amount of $150,000 for 2007, $195,000 for 
2008, $250,000 for 2009 and $300,000 for 2010;   

2. authority be granted to provide our annual subscription to the Water Environment 
Research Foundation in the amount of $108,600 for 2006, up to $111,800 for 2007, up 
to $115,200 for 2008, up to $118,600 for 2009, and up to $122,200 for 2010;   

3. authority be granted to continue our partnership with and contribute up to $25,000 per 
year to the Ontario Water Works Research Consortium for 2007, 2008, 2009 and 2010;   

4. authority be granted to contribute $50,000 per year to the Research Chair in Water 
Treatment at the University of Waterloo for 2007, 2008, 2009, 2010, 2011 and 2012;   

5. authority be granted to contribute up to $50,000 per year to an appropriate contract 
research firm subject to approval by the General Manager of Toronto Water; and   

6. City Council authorize and direct the appropriate staff to take the necessary action to 
give effect thereto.   

Financial Impact 
The total estimated impact identified in this report is $2,071,400 including all applicable taxes 
and charges over a six-year time period.  For 2006, contribution to the Water Environment 
Research Foundation (WERF) has been set up as a liability in the amount of $108,600 within 
the 2006 Operating Budget cost centre WW4030.  For all other requests, funding has been 
consolidated into one cost centre PW1056-5200 – Operations Efficiency.  Funding for all 2007 
research requests has been budgeted for in the Toronto Water Operating Account.  Funds for 
future years will be provided in the appropriate future Annual Operating Budgets.  The 
anticipated cash flows are as follows:      

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3217.pdf
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Year AWWARF

 
WERF OWWRC University 

of 
Waterloo* 

Other Total 

2006  

 
$108,600

       
$108,600

 
2007 $150,000

 
$111,800

 
$25,000

 
$50,000

 
$50,000

 
$386,800

 
2008 $195,000

 
$115,200

 
$25,000

 
$50,000

 
$50,000

 
$435,200

 
2009 $250,000

 
$118,600

 
$25,000

 
$50,000

 
$50,000

 
$493,600

 

2010 $300,000

 

$122,200

 

$25,000

 

$50,000

 

$50,000

 

$547,200

 

2011  

     

$50,000

   

$50,000

 

2012  

     

$50,000

   

$50,000

 

Total $895,000

 

$576,400

 

$100,000

 

$300,000

 

$200,000

 

$2,071,400

   

*The University of Waterloo commitment is until 2012.  

Summary 
This report requests authority to continue contributions to the leading water and wastewater 
research organizations such as American Water Works Association Research Foundation 
(AWWARF), Water Environment Research Foundation (WERF), Ontario Water Works 
Research Consortium (OWWRC) and specific Universities. This report consolidates Toronto 
Water’s contributions to various research organizations.  

In order to maintain service excellence in the City’s drinking water, wastewater and storm 
treatment systems, it is appropriate for Toronto Water to support and participate in ongoing 
research initiatives designed to investigate new technologies, apply new or improved treatment 
processes, and improve maintenance methods that can extend the life of the City’s 
infrastructure.  

Speakers 
Councillor Sandra Bussin, Ward 32, Beaches-East York  

Committee Recommendations  
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
recommended that:   

1. authority be granted to provide our annual subscription to the American Water Works 
Association Research Foundation in the amount of $150,000 for 2007, $195,000 for 
2008, $250,000 for 2009 and $300,000 for 2010;   

2. authority be granted to provide our annual subscription to the Water Environment 
Research Foundation in the amount of $108,600 for 2006, up to $111,800 for 2007, up 
to $115,200 for 2008, up to $118,600 for 2009, and up to $122,200 for 2010;   

3. authority be granted to continue our partnership with and contribute up to $25,000 per 
year to the Ontario Water Works Research Consortium for 2007, 2008, 2009 and 2010;   

4. authority be granted to contribute $50,000 per year to the Research Chair in Water 
Treatment at the University of Waterloo for 2007, 2008, 2009, 2010, 2011 and 2012; 



10 
Public Works and Infrastructure Committee – May 2, 2007 Minutes    

5. authority be granted to contribute up to $50,000 per year to an appropriate contract 
research firm subject to approval by the General Manager of Toronto Water; and   

6. City Council authorize and direct the appropriate staff to take the necessary action to 
give effect thereto.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
requested the General Manager, Toronto Water to report to the Public Works and Infrastructure 
Committee for its meeting on September 6, 2007, on a policy that will set out conditions for 
staff to proceed with the research and development of technologies and/or initiatives that may 
be of benefit to Toronto Water’s operations and that will govern the relationship between the 
City and externally funded agencies and/or private enterprises on a sole-source basis.  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-5  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3218.pdf)    

PW5.6 ACTION    Amended  Transactional  Ward:  All  

 

Toronto Water - 2006 Annual Report and Summary Report  

(April 17, 2007) report from the General Manager, Toronto Water.  

Recommendations 
The General Manager, Toronto Water recommends that the Drinking Water Systems Annual 
Report 2006 be forwarded to City Council for information, in accordance with the regulatory 
requirements of the Safe Drinking Water Act.   

Financial Impact 
There are no financial implications arising from this report.  

Summary 
In accordance with the regulatory requirements of the Safe Drinking Water Act, Toronto Water 
has prepared and is submitting for review by the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
and City Council copies of the 2006 Drinking Water Systems Annual Report and Summary 
Reports for each of its water treatment plants. These reports cover the time period from 
January 1 to December 31, 2006.  

Communications 
(April 30, 2007) letter from Councillor Janet Davis, Ward 31, Beaches-East York - 
PWMainPW5.6.1    

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3218.pdf
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Speakers 
Councillor Janet Davis, Ward 31, Beaches-East York  

Committee Recommendations  
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
recommended that City Council receive the Drinking Water Systems Annual Report 2006 for 
information, in accordance with the regulatory requirements of the Safe Drinking Water Act.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
requested the General Manager, Toronto Water, in consultation with the Medical Officer of 
Health, to report to the June 27, 2007, meeting of the Public Works and Infrastructure 
Committee, on the status of lead in Toronto’s drinking water, and on policies and actions being 
taken by Toronto Water to reduce the health risks of lead for Toronto residents.  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-6  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3238.pdf)  
2007-05-02-pw05-6.attach1  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3250.pdf)  
2007-05-02-pw05-6.attach2  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3249.pdf)    

PW5.7 Information    Received  Transactional  Ward:  All  

 

Sole-Sourced Essential Goods and Services Required by Toronto 
Water  

(April 17, 2007) report from the General Manager, Toronto Water.  

Financial Impact 
A summary of the total expenditures for the aforementioned sole source blanket contracts is set 
out in the table below.   

Contract 
Number 

Vendor Original Contract 
Amount 

Expenditures 
(April 1, 2006– March 31, 2007) 

47011731 Pro Aqua & Shadrack $345,000 $155,654.39 

47011724 Alfa Laval $599,200 $258,830.57 

47011910 Westfalia $200,000 $176,856.19 

47011837 Andritz Bird   $30,000 $0 

    

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3238.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3250.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3249.pdf
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Summary 
The purpose of this report is to advise of the annual expenditures made against four specific 
sole source blanket contracts. In April 2006, Council approved the issuance of these blanket 
contracts as they are required by Toronto Water to maintain and repair certain process 
equipment at various wastewater treatment plants.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Grimes, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee received the 
report from the General Manager, Toronto Water for information.  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-7  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3237.pdf)    

PW5.8 Information    Deferred  Transactional  Ward:  32  

 

Ashbridges Bay Treatment Plant Mediation Agreement Compliance 
Report  

(March 9, 2007) report from the General Manager, Toronto Water.  

Summary 
The purpose of this report is to provide a response to the Sixth Interim Compliance Report 
submitted to Works Committee by the General Manager of Toronto Water on behalf of the 
Implementation and Compliance Monitoring Committee (ICMC).  

The Sixth Interim Compliance Report from the ICMC summarizes the ICMC’s concerns with 
respect to the implementation of the Ashbridges Bay Treatment Plant EA Mediation Agreement 
and provides a set of recommendations for each concern raised which staff have responded to 
on a recommendation-by-recommendation basis in the attachment to this report.  

The concerns raised by the ICMC are largely related to differences in the interpretation of the 
Mediation Agreement and dissatisfaction with the outcome of various master planning 
processes undertaken by Toronto Water. These concerns have been raised in previous reports 
and in submissions made by the ICMC throughout the comment period allotted during the 
public review and commenting period associated with each of the planning processes. Toronto 
Water has considered the issues raised in the decision making process associated with these 
plans and responded to the concerns raised in the past. Toronto Water is committed to the 
implementation of these plans and complete the few remaining tasks in order to fulfil the 
commitments contained within the Mediation Agreement.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee deferred 
consideration of the report from the General Manager, Toronto Water to its next meeting on 
May 30, 2007, for public presentations and debate. 

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3237.pdf
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Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-8  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3245.pdf)   

PW5.9 Information    Referred  Transactional  Ward:  20  

 

Provision of Water Service to 9R Baldwin Street  

(April 18, 2007) letter from Councillor Adam Vaughan, Ward 20, Trinity-Spadina.  

Summary 
Providing a summary of the background with respect to provision of water service to 
9R Baldwin Street.  

Requesting that the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee consider the following:  

1. Staff be instructed to draw up plans and then execute and undertake construction of full  
water service to the property identified as 9R Baldwin Street in Ward 20, and that this  
service be provided through the laneway that runs west off McCaul Street that adjoins  
the property. The cost for this undertaking will be borne by First Canadian Title  
Insurance on behalf of the property owner.  

Speakers 
Mary Flynn-Guglietti, McMillan Binch Mendelsohn 
Councillor Adam Vaughan, Ward 20, Trinity-Spadina  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
The Public Works and Infrastructure Committee:   

1. referred the communication from Councillor Adam Vaughan to the General Manager, 
Toronto Water, the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, and the City 
Solicitor with a request that a detailed report on the issues related to the provision of 
water services to 9R Baldwin Street be submitted to the May 30, 2007, meeting of the 
Public Works and Infrastructure Committee; and   

(Motion by Councillor De Baeremaeker)  

2. requested the appropriate City staff to work with the property owners of 9 and  
9R Baldwin Street and the First Canadian Title Insurance legal representatives in an 
effort to come up with a solution to the issue of providing water service to the property 
at 9R Baldwin Street; and further that the water not be cut off to the property until this 
matter has been resolved.   

(Motion by Councillor Grimes)   

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3245.pdf
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Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-9  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3240.pdf)   

(General Manager, Toronto Water; City Solicitor; Chief Planner and 
Executive Director, City Planning; c. Councillor Adam Vaughan – May 2, 2007)  

PW5.10 ACTION    Amended  Transactional   

 

Reconstitution of the Wet Weather Flow Management Master Plan 
Implementation Advisory Committee  

(March 14, 2007) letter from the City Clerk.  

Summary 
City Council on March 5, 6, 7 and 8, 2007, adopted Executive Committee Item 4.1, headed 
"Advisory Bodies and Working Committees", as amended, and has referred the reconstitution 
of the Wet Weather Flow Management Master Plan Implementation Advisory Committee to 
the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee to determine future requirements.  

Communications 
(April 30, 2007) letter from Councillor Janet Davis, Ward 31, Beaches-East York - 
PWMainPW5.10.1   

Speakers 
Councillor Janet Davis, Ward 31, Beaches-East York  

Committee Recommendations  
On motion by Councillor De Baeremaeker, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
recommended that City Council:   

1. re-establish the Wet Weather Flow Management Master Plan Implementation Advisory 
Committee (WWFMMP) with the same Composition and Terms of Reference  adopted 
by City Council on September 28, 29 and 30, 2005 in Works Committee Report 8, 
Clause 10, as follows:   

“Composition:   

The WWFMMP Implementation Advisory Committee will be comprised of up to 15 
members, as follows:   

- 2 Members of Council to co-chair the Committee; 
- a representative from the following organizations representing the issues of the 

watersheds in the City (each to appoint a representative): 
- Etobicoke/Mimico Creek Watersheds Task Force; 
- Friends of Highland Creek; 

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3240.pdf
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- Humber Watershed Alliance; 
- Don Watershed Council; 
- Task Force to Bring Back the Don; and 
- Toronto Bay Initiative; 

- 5 representatives from the following organizations (not more than one from each 
organization to be appointed): 
- Ashbridges Bay Wastewater Treatment Plant Implementation, 

Compliance and Monitoring Committee (ICMC); 
- Greater Toronto Home Builders Association (GTHBA); 
- Ontario Association of Landscape Architects (OALA); 
- Toronto Environmental Alliance (TEA); 
- Toronto Waterfront Revitalization Corporation (TWRC); and 
- Canadian Water Resources Association (CWRA) or Water Environment 

Association of Ontario (WEAO) or Canadian Water and Wastewater 
Association (CWWA); 

- Friends of the Don East; 
- Rouge Park Alliance 
- two citizens to be recommended by the Public Works and Infrastructure 

Committee 
- a staff person from the Toronto and Region Conservation Authority 

(TRCA); and 
- a staff person from Toronto Water.   

Mandate/Terms of Reference:   

To monitor and support the implementation of the City’s Wet Weather Flow 
Management Master Plan (WWFMMP) approved by Toronto City Council in 
September 2003.   

Frequency of Meetings:   

At least two times per year or at the call of the Chair.   

Sunset Date:   

Committee will be reviewed at the beginning of each Council term.   

Staff and other resources:   

Staff from the City of Toronto’s Public Consultation Unit will act as a Facilitator to the 
Committee.  His/her role will be to liaise between the Committee Co-Chairs, the 
Committee, and City staff, assist with the administration of the Committee, facilitate 
discussions, monitor and enforce the code of conduct, and ensure that each member has 
the opportunity to provide their input and opinion.   

A minute taker, retained by the Public Consultation Unit, will be present at each 
meeting.”;  and   
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2. waive Section 27-136 of the Toronto Municipal Code, Council Procedures and appoint  
Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker and Councillor Janet Davis as Co-Chairs of the Wet  
Weather Flow Management Master Plan Implementation Advisory Committee.  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-10  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3241.pdf)  
Works Report 8, Clause 10  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3432.pdf)    

PW5.11 ACTION    Adopted  Transactional  Ward:  43  

 

Sole Source Emergency Erosion Control Repairs - West Highland 
Creek Within the Scarboro Golf & Country Club  

(April 20, 2007) report from the General Manager, Toronto Water and the Director, Purchasing 
and Materials Management.  

Recommendations 
The General Manager, Toronto Water and the Director Purchasing and Materials Management 
recommend that:   

1. authority be granted to issue a purchase order to the Scarboro Golf & Country Club in 
the amount of $590,000.00, net of GST, for the erosion protection required along the 
West Highland Creek within the Scarboro Golf & Country Club.   

Financial Impact 
The total cost of these repairs is estimated at $625,400.00 including all charges and applicable 
taxes.  Funds to cover the cost of the erosion protection along the West Highland Creek within 
the Scarboro Golf & Country Club in the amount of $590,000.00 net of GST have been 
provided in the 2007 Toronto Water Capital Budget – Storm Water Management – 
Watercourse Restoration – Stream Restoration – All Districts CWW466-01. The engineering 
estimate for these repairs is $700,000.00 including all applicable taxes.   

The Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer has reviewed this report and agrees with 
the financial impact information.   

Summary 
The purpose of this report is to obtain authority to enter into a sole source purchasing 
agreement with the Scarboro Golf & Country Club to undertake erosion control repairs to the 
West Highland Creek impacting golf course operations mandated by findings of the Supreme 
Court of Ontario, and to issue a purchase order to the golf club.    

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3241.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3432.pdf
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Committee and Council authorization is required to enable the City to issue a sole source 
purchase order to the Scarboro Golf & Country Club to undertake the erosion control repairs 
within the Scarboro Golf & Country Club. The work is intended to be funded from the Toronto 
Water Capital Budget.  

Committee Recommendations  
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
recommended that:   

1. authority be granted to issue a purchase order to the Scarboro Golf & Country Club in 
the amount of $590,000.00, net of GST, for the erosion protection required along the 
West Highland Creek within the Scarboro Golf & Country Club.   

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-11  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3242.pdf)    

PW5.12 Information    Received  Policy   

 

On-Street Parking Permits - Waitlisted Streets - Current Policies and 
Procedures: Etobicoke York Community Council Item EY4.5  

(March 30, 2007) letter from the City Clerk.  

Recommendations 
The Etobicoke York Community Council referred the report (January 26, 2007) from the 
Director, Transportation Services, Etobicoke York District, to the Public Works and 
Infrastructure Committee, since it relates to the City-wide harmonized on-street parking permit 
program.  

Summary 
At its meetings held on February 13, 2007 and March 27, 2007, the Etobicoke York 
Community Council considered an information report (January 26, 2007) from the Director, 
Transportation Services, Etobicoke York District, respecting On-Street Parking Permits, 
Waitlisted Streets, Current Policies and Procedures.  

The Community Council referred this report to the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
since it relates to the City-wide harmonized On-street Parking Permit Program.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Giambrone, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee received 
the letter from the City Clerk for information.    

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3242.pdf
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Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-12  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3233.pdf)  
2007-05-02-pw05-12.attach  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3234.pdf)    

PW5.13 Information    Referred  Transactional   

 

Request for Study and Report on Use of Salt on City Sidewalks  

(April 12, 2007) letter from Councillor Joe Mihevc, Ward 21, St. Paul's West.  

Summary 
Respecting the use of salt on public sidewalks, and requesting a study and report on best 
practices for the sidewalk application of salt, in an effort to balance pedestrian safety in the 
winter with environmental concerns.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Parker, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee referred the 
communication from Councillor Mihevc to the General Manager, Transportation Services for a 
report to the September 6, 2007, meeting of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee.  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-13  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3235.pdf)   

(General Manager, Transportation Services; Councillor Joe Mihevc, Ward 21,  
St. Paul’s West – May 2, 2007)   

PW5.14 Information    Referred     

 

Use of Public Sidewalks by Licensed Entertainment Facilities  

(April 18, 2007) letter from Councillor Adam Vaughan, Ward 20, Trinity-Spadina.  

Summary 
Advising that currently, entertainment and cultural facilities regularly use the public sidewalk 
for people seeking entry and re-entry into the establishment. These line-ups occupy the public 
boulevard without a permit. Chapter 313 of the former City of Toronto Municipal Code did 
have some regulations related to theatre queues. The new Streets By-law should implement a 
permitting regime for the use of the public sidewalk for queuing similar to that applicable to 
boulevard cafes.  

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3233.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3234.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3235.pdf
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As such, I would appreciate if the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee could consider 
the following requests:  

1. The General Manager, Transportation Services, in consultation with the Executive  
Director, Municipal Licensing and Standards, report to the Committee, as part of the  
Streets By-law review, on amendments to implement a permitting scheme for  
entertainment and cultural facilities that regularly use the public sidewalk for queuing.  

2. The permitting regime include regulations for the formation of the queue outside of the  
establishment prior to entry, including the location of such line-ups; the maximum  
number of people permitted to be in such line-ups; the procedures used by the  
establishment to monitor the line-ups and to control the number of people in the  
line-ups; the installation of appropriate barriers; the requirement for pay duty police to  
ensure orderly conduct by the people in the line-ups; and a process for polling  
neighbouring properties prior to permit issuance.  

3. The fee for the permit be based upon a full cost-recovery model for the administration  
and enforcement of the by-law, as well as rent for the use of a public sidewalk in the  
same way that patio licenses, fruit stands, boulevard parking applications and vending  
licenses currently pay rent for their use of sidewalks.  

4. The report include amendments to Article XLI, Entertainment Establishment/Nightclub,  
of Chapter 545, Licensing, to require that such a permit be a requirement of the crowd  
control plan to be filed.   

14a

 

Use of Public Sidewalks by Licensed Entertainment Facilities  

(April 30, 2007) letter from Councillor Cesar Palacio, Ward 17, Davenport.  

Summary 
Asking that the report requested by Councillor Adam Vaughan also address the following:  

1. that the report consider the impacts of exempting art galleries, theatres, funeral homes,  
churches and special events from any such policy; and  

2. that the report discuss the enforcement personal available to ensure compliance with  
this proposed by-law, given the difficulty already experienced with enforcing the City’s  
boulevard marketing by-laws across the City.  

Speakers 
Councillor Adam Vaughan, Ward 20, Trinity-Spadina       
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Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Carroll, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee referred the 
communications from Councillor Vaughan and Councillor Palacio to the General Manager, 
Transportation Services, in consultation with the Executive Director, Municipal Licensing and 
Standards, with a request that, as part of the Streets By-law review, a report be submitted to the 
June 27, 2007, meeting of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee on the following:   

1. on amendments to implement a permitting scheme for entertainment and cultural 
facilities that regularly use the public sidewalk for queuing;  

2. the permitting regime include regulations for the formation of the queue outside of the 
establishment prior to entry, including the location of such line-ups; the 
maximum number of people permitted to be in such line-ups; the procedures used by 
the establishment to monitor the line-ups and to control the number of people in the 
line-ups; the installation of appropriate barriers; the requirement for pay duty police to 
ensure orderly conduct by the people in the line-ups; and a process for polling 
neighbouring properties prior to permit issuance;   

3. the fee for the permit be based upon a full cost-recovery model for the administration 
and enforcement of the by-law, as well as rent for the use of a public sidewalk in the 
same way that patio licences, fruit stands, boulevard parking applications and vending 
licences currently pay rent for their use of sidewalks;   

4. the report include amendments to Article XLI, Entertainment Establishment/Nightclub, 
of Chapter 545, Licensing, to require that such a permit be a requirement of the crowd 
control plan to be filed;   

5. the impacts of exempting art galleries, theatres, funeral homes, churches and special 
events from any such policy; and   

6. the enforcement personal available to ensure compliance with this proposed by-law, 
given the difficulty already experienced with enforcing the City’s boulevard marketing 
by-laws across the City.  

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-14  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3236.pdf) 
2007-05-02-14a  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3378.pdf)   

(General Manager, Transportation Services; Executive Director, Municipal Licensing  
and Standards; Councillor Adam Vaughan, Ward 20, Trinity Spadina;  

Councillor Cesar Palacio, Ward 17, Davenport – May 2, 2007)      

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3236.pdf
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3378.pdf
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PW5.15 Information    Deferred  Transactional  Ward:  12  

 
Ingram Reuse Centre and Other Potential Reuse Properties  

(April 18, 2007) report from the Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services.  

Recommendations 
The Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services recommended that:   

(1) the vacant lands abutting the Ingram Transfer Station be used by Solid Waste 
Management Services for site modifications to improve operational efficiencies and  
customer services at the Ingram Transfer Station and as a potential location for one of  
eight City-owned reuse facilities;   

(2) community improvements that would enhance green space in the area near the Ingram 
Transfer Station be explored and implemented where feasible, should the lands abutting 
the Ingram Transfer Station be selected as a site for a reuse centre; and   

(3)    staff work with Facilities and Real Estate and other divisions to develop a list of other 
City-owned properties as potential locations for reuse centres, and that, if a sufficient 
number of City-owned sites are not available, SWMS be authorized to seek the services 
of a real estate broker to find suitable private properties available within the City to 
purchase or lease.    

Financial Impact 
There are no financial implications arising from this report at this time.  However, if Solid 
Waste Management Services were denied the right to use the vacant lands at Ingram Transfer 
Station, significant costs could be incurred to purchase industrial land with comparable 
features.  The estimated cost for acquiring a similar parcel of land, according to figures 
provided by Facilities and Real Estate, is $2.44 million.   

Should the vacant lands not continue to be considered as a feasible location for a City-owned 
reuse facility, the operational costs in the form of staffing and equipment allocation would 
increase as the current plans rely upon the operation of these facilities in tandem.  Additionally, 
customer service may suffer as the proximity of these facilities at the Ingram property is ideal 
in providing seamless waste reuse, recycling and removal opportunities for residents.   

Capital and operational financial implications arising from the reuse centres will be provided as 
each individual facility is recommended.  

Summary 
The western portion of the Ingram Transfer Station property, which is not currently used for 
waste management activities, but falls under the jurisdiction of Solid Waste Management 
Services, is an ideal site to improve the operation of the Ingram Transfer Station, including 
improved traffic flow and better access to the bi-level recycling depot and household hazardous 
waste (HHW) depot for residents and improved storage and transfer of yard waste and white 
goods. The site also holds promise as a potential reuse facility. Community improvements that 
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would enhance green space in the area will be explored and implemented where feasible.  

Communications 
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Carmen Alcalde - PWMainPW5.15.1  
(April 4, 2007) e-mail from Susan Antal - PWMainPW5.15.2  
(March 29, 2007) e-mail from Sandra Belfiglio - PWMainPW5.15.3  
(April 20, 2007) e-mail from Kathleen Boucher - PWMainPW5.15.4  
(April 10, 2007) e-mail from Joseph Bozic - PWMainPW5.15.5  
(April 21, 2007) e-mail from Brian Burgess - PWMainPW5.15.6  
(April 3, 2007) e-mail from M. Caira - PWMainPW5.15.7  
(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Melina Ciaccia - PWMainPW5.15.8  
(March 28, 2007) e-mail from Silvia Cristini - PWMainPW5.15.9  
(March 30, 2007) e-mail from Josephine Di Meo - PWMainPW5.15.10  
(April 3, 2007) e-mail from Josephine Di Meo - PWMainPW5.15.11  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Girolamo Di Rosa - PWMainPW5.15.12  
(March 20, 2007) e-mail from Nick Dominelli - PWMainPW5.15.13  
(March 28, 2007) e-mail from Mark Gambin - PWMainPW5.15.14  
(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Milena and Dante Grossi - PWMainPW5.15.15  
(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Angie Ferrara - PWMainPW5.15.16  
(April 5, 2007) e-mail from Gemma and Mario Fiorini - PWMainPW5.15.17  
(April 10, 2007) e-mail from Lori Foreht - PWMainPW5.15.18  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Patricia Gambin - PWMainPW5.15.19  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Maureen Haggan - PWMainPW5.15.20  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Andre Jordao - PWMainPW5.15.21  
(March 31, 2007) e-mail from Michael Iacobelli - PWMainPW5.15.22  
(March 31, 2007) e-mail from Lou Iacobelli - PWMainPW5.15.23  
(April 2, 2007) e-mail from Mario Iamundo - PWMainPW5.15.24  
(April 4, 2007) e-mail from Ivory Domenica - PWMainPW5.15.25  
(March 31, 2007) e-mail from Gabriel Michetti - PWMainPW5.15.26  
(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Nhan Le - PWMainPW5.15.27  
(February 21, 2007) e-mail from Nick Manocchio - PWMainPW5.15.28  
(March 28, 2007) e-mail from Maureen Marchetti - PWMainPW5.15.29  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Pasquale Marinelli - PWMainPW5.15.30  
(April 10, 2007) e-mail from Gio and Viriana Martino and Ralph and Carmela Martino - 
PWMainPW5.15.31  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Mike Mastroanni - PWMainPW5.15.32  
(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Sylvia Melanson - PWMainPW5.15.33  
(April 19, 2007) e-mail from Rose Moretti - PWMainPW5.15.34  
(April 16, 2007) e-mail from Roberto Nardi - PWMainPW5.15.35  
(April 22, 2007) e-mail from Bail and Marie Pacini - PWMainPW5.15.36  
(April 23, 2007) e-mail from Vince Pileggi - PWMainPW5.15.37  
(April 4, 2007) e-mail from Paolo Pivetta - PWMainPW5.15.38  
(March 28, 2007) e-mail from Jonathan Puddle - PWMainPW5.15.39  
(March 28, 2007) e-mail from Michael Quan - PWMainPW5.15.40  
(April 20, 2007) e-mail from Sandy Riecken - PWMainPW5.15.41  
(April 2, 2007) e-mail from Gary Ruberto - PWMainPW5.15.42  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Diana Rubino - PWMainPW5.15.43  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Fidenzio G. Salvatori - PWMainPW5.15.44  
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(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Magda and Walid Shqueir - PWMainPW5.15.45  
(April 20, 2007) e-mail from Cora Spinotti - PWMainPW5.15.46  
(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Rosanna Toniolo - PWMainPW5.15.47  
(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Antonio Vitullo - PWMainPW5.15.48  
(April 20, 2007) e-mail from Patrick Warren - PWMainPW5.15.49  
(April 23, 2007) e-mail from Janet Zopfi - PWMainPW5.15.50  
(March 21, 2007) e-mail from Linda Zorzi - PWMainPW5.15.51  
(March 27, 2007) e-mail from Ben Tatone - PWMainPW5.15.52  
(May 2, 2007) letter from Nicolo Fortunato - PWMainPW5.15.53  

Speakers 
Horace Wright, Day Care 2 Belong, Child Care Centre 
Larry Downey 
Irene Leslie, Ingram Transfer Community Committee 
Councillor Frank Di Giorgio, Ward 12, York South-Weston  
Councillor Janet Davis, Ward 31, Beaches-East York  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Carroll, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee deferred 
consideration of the report (April 18, 2007) from the Acting General Manager, Solid Waste 
Management Services until the next meeting of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
to be held on May 30, 2007, with a request that Deputy City Managers Richard Butts and 
Sue Corke, and appropriate staff report on all alternative uses for the Ingram site being 
proposed by the local Councillor, and in particular on:   

a. a proposed Child Care Centre; and   

b. a publicly-owned and operated driving range and/or other community recreation 
purpose under the management and direction of Parks, Forestry and Recreation,  

which was carried unanimously on the following recorded vote:   

FOR:  Councillors Carroll, De Baeremaeker, Giambrone, Grimes Lee and    
Parker - 6  

AGAINST: - 0   

Motions 
Amend motion moved by Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker (Not voted upon)   

That:   

1. the Director of Real Estate Services undertake expeditious negotiations with Day Care 2 
Belong Child Care Centres to lease a portion of land necessary to secure a daycare 
centre in close proximity to the Keele Street portion of Ingram Transfer Station and 
report to the appropriate Committee in June 2007;  and    
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2. the Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services be instructed to 
explore other nearby locations for services provided or possibly to be provided at this 
location, in consultation with affected Councillors, and report to the Public Works and 
Infrastructure Committee meeting of  May 30, 2007, so that the Committee can consider 
designating the “green space” immediately west of the Ingram Transfer Station for use 
as a publicly owned and operated driving range and/or other community recreation  
purpose under the management and direction of Parks, Recreation and Forestry 
Services.  

Amend (Additional) motion moved by Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker (Withdrawn)  
That the Ingram site be removed from the list of proposed sites for a Reuse Centre.  

Introduce Report motion moved by Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker (Carried)   

Links to Background Information 
2007-05-02-pw05-15  
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3377.pdf)   

(Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services; Deputy City Manager  
Richard Butts; Deputy City Manager Sue Corke; c. Councillor Frank Di Giorgio,  

Ward 12, York South Weston; General Manager, Children’s Services; General Manager,  
Parks, Forestry and Recreation – May 2, 2007)   

PW5.16 Information    Referred  Policy   

 

Review of City Policies Regarding Water and Sewer Service 
Connections for Infill New Development  

(May 2, 2007) Member Motion from Councillor Mark Grimes, Ward 6, Etobicoke-Lakeshore.  

Summary 
Requesting that the Deputy City Manager, Richard Butts, in consultation with the appropriate 
staff from Toronto Water, Transportation Services, Technical Services, Fire Services, and City 
Planning, conduct a review of the City's policies regarding water and sewer service connections 
for infill new development and report to the June 27, 2007, meeting of the Public Works and 
Infrastructure Committee with the findings.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor Grimes, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
requested Deputy City Manager, Richard Butts, in consultation with the appropriate staff from 
Toronto Water, Transportation Services, Technical Services, Fire Services, and City Planning, 
to conduct a review of the City's policies regarding water and sewer service connections for 
infill new development and report to the June 27, 2007, meeting of the Public Works and 
Infrastructure Committee with the findings.  

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/pw/bgrd/backgroundfile-3377.pdf
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Motions 
Introduce Member motion moved by Councillor Mark Grimes (Carried)  

(Deputy City Manager Richard Butts; General Manager, 
Toronto Water, General Manager, Transportation Services, 

Executive Director, Technical Services, Fire Chief, 
Chief Planner and Executive Director,  City Planning – May 2, 2007)   

PW5.17 Information    Referred  Transactional   

 

Pedestrian and Cycling Safety on the Dundas Street Bridge  

(May 2, 2007) Member Motion from Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker, Ward 38, 
Scarborough Centre.  

Summary 
Requesting the General Manager, Transportation Services to report to the May 30, 2007, 
meeting of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee on how to increase pedestrian and 
cycling safety on the Dundas Street Bridge crossing the Don River, while undertaking the 
construction project at this location.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor De Baeremaeker, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
requested the General Manager, Transportation Services to report to the May 30, 2007, meeting 
of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee on how to increase pedestrian and cycling 
safety on the Dundas Street Bridge crossing the Don River, while undertaking the construction 
project at this location.  

Motions 
Introduce Member motion moved by Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker (Carried)   

(General Manager, Transportation Services; c. Deputy City Manager Richard Butts  
– May 2, 2007)   

PW5.18 Information    Referred  Transactional   

 

Illegal Dumping in the Rouge Park  

(May 2, 2007) Member Motion from Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker, Ward 38, 
Scarborough Centre.    
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Summary 
Requesting that the Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services be requested 
to report to the May 30, 2007, meeting of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee on 
how to minimize illegal dumping in the Rouge Park.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
On motion by Councillor De Baeremaeker, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
requested the Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services to report to the 
May 30, 2007, meeting of the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee on how to minimize 
illegal dumping in the Rouge Park.  

Motions 
Introduce Member motion moved by Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker (Carried)   

(Acting General Manager, Solid Waste Management Services;  
c. Deputy City Manager Richard Butts – May 2, 2007)    

Meeting Sessions 

Session Date Session Type Start Time End Time Public or Closed Session 

2007-05-02 Morning 9:40 AM 12:40 PM Public 

                           

Chair   


